On Tuesday, April 23, 2013, Mayor Christopher Parker called to order the Stockton City Council meeting
at 7:00 P.M. Council members in attendance were Lisa Gibbs, Jack Roberts Neil Hjelmeland, and Chad
Wangen.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Under the Public Voice Forum, Joan Roberts asked about cleaning up properties in Stockton. The
Bagniewski yard needs to addressed, along with the car lot at Dixie Brown’s. Certified letters will also be
written for Mary Renk to clean up her property and Leasah Lilla about her tree limb pile.

Jack Roberts made a motion to accept the April 9, 2013 minutes, with a second from Lisa Gibbs. Motion
passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Leaky Basement: The response from SEMMCHRA stated Mrs. Johnson should have the work
done by an independent contractor and she should pursue legal course of action against the contractor.
Discussion was held on whether the project is still bonded

NEW BUSINESS:

Policy ~ Utility Bills: Council received the new water ordinance to read and discuss at the next
council meeting. The Policy is for adjustments to utility bills such as billing errors or late fees. Jack
Roberts stated the snowbird adjustment should be added. Council will read and discuss at next council
meeting.

CITY MAINTENANCE:

Water treatment: The City Water Well has been deemed a violation with combined radium 226
and 228. Chad Larson, Beth Winchester and Mayor Parker met with Jeff Dale of MN Rural Water and
discussed options, such as:

- Test alternate well at Mobile Home Park and the results will determine whether it could be the
primary well or combined with our current well.
- Drill a second well at the City’s current location or
- Build a treatment plant on existing well, which will cost about $1.2 million.
The Council wanted the public to be aware that they are not in any danger of drinking the water. The
staff is looking at the different options to see what would be beneficial

Jack Roberts made a motion to close the Stockton City Council meeting, motion seconded by Neil
Hjelmeland. Motion passed, meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M.




